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Press Release 17 October 2008

The Task Force of HKAB Agrees to Government’s Proposal of
Buying back Lehman Brothers Mini-bonds at Market Price

The Task Force of the Hong Kong Association of Banks (“Task Force”) today announced that
the distributor banks involved have agreed to the buy-back proposal made by the Hong Kong
Special Administrative Region Government regarding the Lehman Brothers mini-bonds (“The
Lehman mini-bonds”). The Task Force has already started to work proactively in that regard,
including the appointment of Ernst & Young as the independent financial adviser responsible
for the buy-back process, including the establishment of market value. By accepting the
government’s proposal, the banks are offering assistance to mini-bond holders in this
extraordinary market situation.

The Task Force reported that the distributor banks have reached a consensus on the
Government proposal to buy back the Lehman mini-bonds at market value. It has started to
work promptly in order that details of a concrete proposal can be finalised at an early date.
Should the Task Force come up with any results from its further studies, these will be
announced as soon as possible.

For further enquiries, please contact Ms Eva Wong, Secretary of HKAB, at 2521 1169.
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